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- we all aim high; 

- everyone is included; 

- creativity is valued. 
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WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 

Top Attendance for the week: Early Years: Byron 95%           KS1: Jeffers 99%     KS2:  Blackman 99%  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It has certainly been appropriate that we have been celebrating our value of growth mindset this half 
term.  As a reminder, having a growth mindset is all about facing up to challenges, embracing new 
knowledge and learning from mistakes.  This has been one of the most challenging half terms during the 
pandemic, due to high pupil and staff absence, the latter of which has made keeping the school up and 
running very challenging at times.  However, I want to say a huge thank you to the staff, who have worked 
tirelessly to keep disruptions to children’s learning to a minimum, and to parents/carers, who have tested 
and isolated their children in order to help keep infection rates as low as possible. The whole community 
really has shown a growth mindset in overcoming the difficulties we have faced, and I am proud that all 
classes have been kept open, with children focused and engaged in their learning!     
     
A HUGE shout out to the children themselves, whose behaviour for learning and ability to cope with 
change has been astounding.  Well done all!!  With infections rates now 
much lower and absence returning to normal levels, I think we can look 
forward to a much calmer half term ahead; let’s all do our best to ensure 
children are in school EVERY DAY to catch up on missed learning. 
 
 
- Paul, Head Teacher 

Big thank you and goodbye to one of our parent governors 

Ilknur Catikkas as she and her family will be moving away from 

the neighbourhood. Good luck and thank you Ilknur from staff 

and governors! 

http://www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk
https://twitter.com/LancasterianPri


 

 

 

 

Amazing Stage 3 Behaviour Improvements! 

 
 

Behaviour at the school continues to be excellent.  The graph below demonstrates the significant im-
provements in behaviour over the past 5 years, showing the number of stage 3 consequences (the most 
serious behaviour consequence) over the past 5 autumn terms (only autumns terms included so that da-
ta is not skewed by spring/summer term COVID closures). The graph also indicates the point at which 
the new school vision and values were introduced; whilst these are not the only contributing factor to 
improvements in behaviour, they underpin many other related strategies and policies such as curricu-
lum, behaviour and recruitment.  Well done everyone for the joint effort on creating this success! 

 

Welcome to our new Acting Assistant Head 

for Inclusion, Rachel Turnbull.  Rachel will be 

covering for Angela Fitzgerald whilst she is 

on her maternity leave.  I am sure you all 

know Rachel from her previous role in the 

school and will welcome and support her in 

her new role.  Rachel’s main responsibility 

will be as the Special Educational Needs Co-

ordinator.  



 

 

 

Class  Growth Mindset Ambassador  

Y1 Andrews  Gabriella  

Y1 Rashmi  Mikey  

Y2 Jeffers  Zuzanna  

Y2 Ringgold  Erin  

Y3 Akala  Emre  

Y3 Mian  Dylan  

Y4 Dahl  Suna 

Y4 Kerr  Bogdan  

Y5 Coelho  TBC 

Y5 Magorian  TBC 

Y6 Blackman  Emre  

Y6 Zephania  Maya  

Congratulations to this half term’s growth mindset ambas-

sadors, children in Y1-6 chosen by their teacher for their ex-

cellent growth mindset attitudes. These children have all 

received an ambassador badge, a stationery set and will 

take part in a prize for all the values ambassadors at the 

end of the school year.  



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

STEM week at Lancasterian went with a bang when we hosted Dr Syzdlo who wowed 

and amazed the children with chemistry and physics.   



 

 

 

This week 7th February - 13th February is Children's Mental Health Week. There are many great resources 
that we have come across which staff use to support with advice and practical guidance on key areas, 

such as encouraging empathy, conflict resolution, pupil wellbeing conversations, emotional intelligence 
and managing stress. We think these resources would be great for you to use at home too.    

 

 
The Gifted Charity Organisation have been funded to deliver an amazing parenting and com-
munity project in and for Haringey residents called The Fatherhood Project. Their aim is to 
engage as many as 60 dads (men) and support them to engage with regular weekly meet-ups 
as part of our community project.  

 

They have joined up with local cafe 'T on The Green' where dads can meet up/socialise, share 
parenting ups and downs whilst their children eat for free! (registration required), as well as 
Marcus Garvey Library once a month for arts and crafts with their children. They also run in-
teractive online social events via Instagram and Zoom.  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Winter is a time when many young children suffer from viruses and chest infec-

tions. This can be worrying for parents and carers, but help is at hand! 

The ‘Boloh’ helpline, run by Barnardo’s and funded by NHS England and the De-

partment of Health and Social Care, has been set up to support families with 

young children experiencing coughs, colds and chest infections at this time of year. 

You can access the Boloh helpline by: 

phone: 0800 151 2605 (Monday-Friday: 10am-8pm, Saturday: 10am-3pm)Calls are 

free from mobiles and landlines. 

web chat 

email: helpline@barnardos.org.uk 

 

Devonshire Hill Primary School 

will be hosting an ice rink during 

February half term! This event 

will be open to the public so 

please encourage your friends 

and family to book tickets. 

10am – 5pm | Friday 19 February 

– Monday 21 February  

Tickets are now available via our 

Event Brite page: 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/

ice-skating-tickets-242657323587 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please read very carefully as there are some changes. 
  

Coronavirus 5 Day Isolation Period 
 
 

Self-isolation for Coronavirus cases has been reduced to 5 days, as long as lateral flow device tests (LFDs) are 
used to check that the virus has cleared. As such: 

•        infected people should isolate for at least 5 days from the onset of their symptoms, unless they cannot 
take an LFD for any reason in which case they isolate for 10 days. 

•        they must take LFDs on day 5 and day 6 of their isolation period. If they receive two negative test results 
they are no longer required to complete 10 full days of isolation. The first test must be taken no earlier 
than day 5 of the isolation period and tests must be taken 24 hours apart. This also applies to children 
under 5, if parents/carers wish to. If both these test results are negative, and they do not have a high 

temperature, they may end their isolation after the second negative test result and return to school. So, 
if the LFDs are taken early morning and day 5 and day 6 and both are negative, they can return to school 

on day 6. 
•        if the LFD on day 5 or day 6 are positive, they should continue to self-isolate until they get negative re-

sults on two consecutive days or until they have completed 10 full days of isolation, whichever is earliest. 

•        if no tests are taken, then a full 10 day isolation period will need to be completed. 
•        in all cases, staff and pupils can only return to school only if they do not have symptoms other than 

cough or loss of sense of smell/taste. This is because a cough or anosmia can last for several weeks once 
the infection has gone. If they still have a high temperature, they should keep isolating. 

•        if someone has tested positive whilst not experiencing symptoms but develops symptoms during isolation, 

they should restart the isolation period from the day they develop symptoms. 

 


